ECI School Council Meeting - Minutes

Wednesday January 21, 2015 – 7:00PM – 8:30PM ECI Library

Present: 

Caroline Rath, Tammy Greeley, Julie Maciura, Kathy D’Angelo, Steve Hancock, Cassie Connelly, Pradeep Pachai, Lisa Jones, Jannise Scott, Heather Gordon, Michelle Walker, Roger Levert, Margaret Tzeng & ECI Parents

1. Opening Comments (Julie Maciura - Chair)

On behalf o the School Council we welcome new and returning parents to the meeting.

School Council meetings will feature robust and informative content, include regular updates from the ECI administration, teachers and SAC and will be broadly attendee and provide a forum for parents to actively participate at ECI, to ask questions raise concerns and offer suggestions regarding their children’s high school experience at ECI.

Parents are encouraged to not only attend Council meetings but also take an active role on the Council by participating on committees and in school events. Volunteers are needed and welcomed. Please contact Julie Maciura (jmaciura@sml-law.com).

2. SAC Report (Liam Hancock – President)
The student council is planning a series of events like none before. Our plan is to divide home rooms into "houses" like seen in the Harry Potter series. We are going for a hunger games harry potter Olympic style event which will involve every student in the school in a variety of activities so each student will have a moment to shine. We will be doing this in partnership with the White Pine, Athletics and Music & Arts Executives to provide a good variety of activities. Our goal is to get every student involved and spread happiness and a sense of community within the school. We are also planning a Krispy Kreme Doughnut sale to raise money for the Spread the Net Student Challenge sponsored by the Rick Mercer Report to raise money to help protect children from malaria in Zimbabwe.

3. Math Presentation (Margaret Tzeng – CL)
Margaret Tzeng is the Curriculum Leader for Math. The math department works closely with Grade 9’s throughout the semesters to ensure they understand the basics and get a solid foundation for future years. If they need help, time is set aside to do extra work with them (study time at lunch with Math teachers and/or Grade 11/12 peers). 
Attachments below: (1) EQAO results (2013/14) and (2) Options for Math progression next 4 years.
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4. Science (Roger Levert – CL)

Roger Levert is the Curriculum Leader for Science. ECI offers 4 levels in junior sciences (essentials, applied, academic and enriched). Junior sciences contain units that expose students to the 4 Grade 11 disciplines (Biology, Chemistry, Physics and Environmental Science). All 4 of these are offered in Grade 11 and 12. Students should take all 3 sciences in Grade 11 if they are aiming to go to University. Biology is stand alone as well as Physics. Chemistry however marries with Biology and Physics. 

Grade 9 starts with basic lab reports; Grade 10 becomes more technical with Grade 11 taking 3 different types of science ending with Grade 12 where you can write a lab report that is equal to 1st/2nd year university. Dissections start in Grade 10 with a frog, Grade 11 is a fetal pig and ending with Grade 12 with the shark.  

Technology is used in class (laptops, tablets with stylus and phones). All have their benefits. Laptops tend to benefit biology and chemistry but are difficult for physics so a tablet with stylus works. Phones are useful with the camera and apps that aid in answers, feedback, sourcing and managing time. A calculator that is alpha/numeric is required for Grade 10 onwards for all sciences.  
 Attachments below: (1) Types of science offered and (2) Streams needed for high school and university.
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5. English Presentation (Michelle Walker – CL)

Celebrating the Classroom

Grade 9 Academic - Mr. Cohen brought a Shakespeare workshop to ECI that focused on making the language accessible in Romeo and Juliet.
Grade 9 Applied - Mrs. Jarvis brought in Officer Park to discuss sexual, physical, and emotional abuse in teenage relationships while studying the novel Lesley's Journal. 

Grade 10 Applied - Mrs. Walker helped first semester students build a portfolio to prep for the OSSLT test

Grade 11 University - Mr. Wallace introduced a blended learning classroom and started a morning music club.
Grade 12 University - Mrs. Walker ran a documentary film festival before Christmas. I am encouraging students to come for help with post- secondary education supplementary applications.
Grade 12 College - Ms. Bertucci did extensive work on child soldiers with the novel The Long Way Gone.
ESL - Mrs. Topyuret has brought students to the Farmer's Market at Montgomery's Inn and participated in workshops about tea and soap making.
Focus for the English Department

· Strengthening our Applied/College Level classes by connecting with Ontario colleges to help the students be prepared. 

· Communicating to Grade 11 students about making smart course selections  

· Working on integrating more technology and media literacy into the classroom. The Media strand is 14% of the course, but we are very limited in resources. 

6. Principal’s Report (Caroline Rath)

We are finishing our first semester at ECI. Our District review, conducted by TDSB superintendents and Principals from other schools is scheduled for March 12th. We are currently working and preparing the staff for this visit. 

Technology – ECI is trying to balance what is needed, what needs to be supplied and what tools are needed. The Wi-Fi is being installed currently throughout the school. We have digitally competent teachers. We are working towards having more computers in the classroom but with the installation of the Wi-Fi and an increase in technology in the classroom we will need to develop a plan for a combination of school computers and students bringing their own devices. The latest and greatest is not necessary. There are many cheaper alternatives including laptops – refurbished or new, or tablets that come in many price points. The students do need access to technology and we are trying to set up each department to have a media hub for those students who do not have the tools of their own as well laptops that can be borrowed from the library.
ECI is going to purchase refurbished laptops and will now be testing some new Chrombooks to see what works best within the school for departments and students. TDSB no longer can support Smart boards – and with the addition of many digital projectors to the school, much of the interactive application can be done through a teacher computer and the projectors. We will be working on information for parents around the “Bring Your Own Device” implementation.
Important Dates – January 21 – 28 - Exams/Grade 9 EQAO, January 29 - Contact Day, January 30 - First day of Second Semester, February 1 - Equal consideration date to Ontario College Application Services (OCAS), February 5 - Report Cards issued, February 6 - Last day for course changes, February 9 - Option Fair, February 10 - My Blueprint Window Opens, February 13 - PA Day, February 16 - Family Day, February 18 - My Blueprint Window Closes, February 27 – March 1 - Grade 9 Leadership Camp
NOTE: Mont Tremblant Trip that is on family weekend is NOT an ECI school sanction event. There is no teacher supervision of this trip.
Trustee Glover’s Ward Forum on Special Education – January 27th @ Central Etobicoke High School beginning at 7pm. Information Session for parents of Students with Autism Spectrum Disorder – Friday February 20th @ York University.
8. FAQ’s
Cell phones in class (for educational purposes if the teacher has given approval); the teachers can take them away at their discretion or send them to the office for the following: first time talk to student, second time call home and third time parent needs to pickup phone at school.

Water and bathroom breaks should be done between classes. Science labs are (food/beverage free).

Late slips are given after morning announcements however there is a 2 minute overture that is played to get them in the class on time however 1 late per week allowed, if there are more than detentions. 
Contact day is Thursday January 29th whereby student’s pickup Semester 2 timetable and go to all 4 classes to review the exam with their Semester 1 teachers. 
White Pine will change slightly due to the new semester system. This is to alleviate 5 days of missed classes and the exhaustion/sickness that follows the week after. Leaders will now go up on Monday (was Saturday prior) and campers will go up Tuesday (was Sunday prior). 

LofT recently held 2 workshops in the fall. There will be a guest speaker in March and 1 more workshop in April. There are 2 Albion Hill's camps (February and May). Students are reminded to not hold off to the May camp (better weather) as it will be overbooked and close to summative and final exams. It is suggested to take on the February camp which would be less stressful (academic wise). E-portfolio is set up for the LofT students to track their workshops, volunteer hours, and extra curriculars. It is connected with myBlueprint as well which helps in choosing courses in Grade 10 onwards.

9. Next meeting is March 25th with French, Spanish, Geography and History presentations.
